Brundall Parish Council
Annual Parish Meeting 11 April 2022
Chairman’s Report

The year under review continued to be challenging for the Parish Council as a consequence of issues relating to the pandemic but I am delighted to report that business has continued pretty much as normal as we adjusted to a new way of working 
In the previous year we had delivered most of our business virtually but from May 2021 this no longer became an option for formal meetings. We returned to ‘in person’ formal meetings in a COVID safe environment and have continued to operate effectively during the year.  
Following an extended period of preparation and planning, we have now agreed to move forward with our Sports Hub project, and this will be delivered in phases, with the first phase being the 3G pitch which is due for completion later in 2022. This will provide a much needed facility for the community and is the first stage of improving our recreational offer. 
We are also working in parallel on the Village Green and Country Park projects which will be delivered on Land East of the Memorial Hall under a Section 106 agreement with the developers. This work is in the planning and preparation stage, pending when the land and funding becomes available. For the Country Park we are working in collaboration with Blofield Parish Council and likewise for the Village Green we will be working with Brundall Memorial Hall. 
These opportunities will significantly improve our recreational provision and facilities in the village and residents will begin to see delivery of the projects during 2022/3. The recent survey of residents worked extremely well and helps inform and shape our thinking. 
The Council has continued to deliver its normal business through the sub committee and working group structure and I am grateful for all the work that councillors, the clerks and co-opted members put in as we regularly report at our council meetings
We are also appreciative of the regular reports and ongoing work of our county and district councillors – although we were grateful for the district councillors who temporarily supported us during the absence of the elected councillors, since the September 2021 election we have benefited from the service of two active district members. 
This Easter will see the departure of the Revd Peter Leech and his wife Paula-Marie to a new challenge in the Diocese of Ely. Peter has been rector of our  parish for over 8 years and has worked tirelessly to bring the community together and we are grateful for all of his efforts and work with the Parish Council and Brundall Memorial Hall. 
As we move into a new business year, the Council’s agenda remains busy not only to deliver our normal service but also to focus on priorities such as road safety and the delivery of recreational projects. 
I am grateful for the commitment and contributions of all parish councillors as well as the Clerk, Sharon, and Deputy Clerk and RFO, Claudia who combine to bring the whole council together and allow us to deliver the best service we can for the local community. 
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